


6. Of the patients who had advanced laparoscopic surgery to treat suspected
endometriosis in the last 12 months, what was the average wait time to get that
operation?

Nine months from the time they are placed on the surgical booking list. 

7. Of the patients who had laparoscopic surgery to treat pelvic pain in the last 12
months, what was the longest and shortest wait time to get that operation?

Current Gynecology elective surgery waiting times for routine patients is 18 months to 2 
years. The shortest wait was 7 weeks and the longest wait was 2 years. If a patient's 
symptoms get worse they are able to visit their GP who can re-refer the patient to the 
Gynecology Team to have their clinical priority reviewed. 

8. A copy of the DHBs clinical pathway to treat suspected endometriosis.

There is no specific Northland DHB pathway, but there is a Royal Australian and New 
Zealand College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists (RANZCOG) pathway available via the 
link below. 
https://ranzcog.edu.au/RANZCOG SITE/media/RANZCOG­

ME0IANVomen%27s%20Health/Statement%20and%20guidelines/Clinical%20-
%20Gynaecoloqy/Endometriosis-clinical-practice-guideline.pdf?ext=.pdf 

9. Of the patients who saw a specialist with serious back pain, in the last 12 months,
what was the average wait time for that appointment?

Six months 

10. Of the patients who saw a specialist with serious back pain, in the last 12 months,
what was the longest and shortest wait time for that appointment?

The shortest was less than one week and the longest was 13 months. 

11. Of the patients who had orthopedic surgery to treat back pain, in the last 12 months,
what was the average wait time for that appointment?

Six months from the time they are placed on the surgical booking list. 

12. Of the patients who had orthopedic surgery to treat back pain, in the last 12 months,
what was the longest and shortest wait time for that operation?

Current Orthopaedic elective surgery waiting times for routine patients is up to 1 year. 
The shortest wait was 2 weeks and the longest wait was 1 year. If a patient's 
symptoms get worse they are able to visit their GP who can re-refer the patient to the 
Orthopaedic Team to have their clinical priority reviewed. 

Northland 0HB supports the open disclosure of information to assist public understanding of 
how we deliver our services. This includes proactive publication of anonymised Official 
Information Act responses on our website from 10 working days after they have been 
provided to you. Personal or identifying information will be redacted from any response 
published online. If you consider there are good reasons why this response should not be 
publicly available we will consider your views. 






